alled police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limit), believed he was shooting at rac
and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver
his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who
tened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught and crying in the bathroom, and
ng his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for help, he
ed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A 33-yearho locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on the scene and searched the c
found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old
a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead and feared he might kill her. The
a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmar
un. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and
tened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-automatic rifle frequently used b
shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into an auto parts store with a
d handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limit), believed he was
ing at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed
evolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-y
an who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught and crying in the bat
and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for
he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A
ar-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on the scene and
hed the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a .380 hand
year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead and feared he mi
her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg sho
and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visited his fiancé
yfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-automatic rifle
ently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into an auto
store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limi
ved he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old
rabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his
le. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught an
g in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend
to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles
shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on
and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a
handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead an
d he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle
erg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visit
iancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-aut
rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked
to parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the le
), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A
ar-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with
n his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him
aught and crying in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his
rlfriend tried to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handgu
ifles, and a shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Departmen
ed on the scene and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a
9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to
ead and feared he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol,
rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the h
visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15,
automatic rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He ha
d into an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three
the legal limit), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their
ards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was
ted with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife ha
eard him distraught and crying in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened sui
When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police se
andguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Po
tment arrived on the scene and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later sur
a Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious lacer
to her forehead and feared he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 cali
l, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot he
ead, then visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and
, the semi-automatic rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm
He had walked into an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicate
hree times the legal limit), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew i

BIBLIOGRAPHY
RESOURCES TO INFORM
ERPO IMPLEMENTATION

Information on this website does not constitute legal advice. Every factual situation is unique; if you want legal advice specific to your particular circumstances,
please consult knowledgeable counsel.

Bloomberg American
Health Initiative

A SELECTED LIST OF RESOURCES TO INFORM
ERPO IMPLEMENTATION.

Consortium for Risk-Based Firearms Policy (2013). Guns, public health, and mental illness: an evidence-based approach for state policy: 7–8, 22.

McGinty EE, Frattaroli S, Appelbaum PS, Bonnie RJ, Grilley A, Horwitz J, Swanson JW, Webster DW (2014). Using research evidence to reframe the
policy debate around mental illness and guns: process and recommendations. American Journal of Public Health. 104: e22-e26.

Frattaroli S, McGinty EE, Barnhorst A, Greenberg S (2015). Gun violence restraining orders: alternative or adjunct to mental health-based
restrictions on firearms? Behavioral Sciences and the Law. 33: 290-307.

Horwitz J, Grilley A, Kennedy O (2015). Beyond the academic journal: unfreezing misconceptions about mental illness and gun violence through
knowledge translation to decision makers. Behavioral Sciences and the Law. 33: 356-365.

Parker GF (2015). Circumstances and outcomes of a firearm seizure law: Marion County, Indiana, 2006–2013. Behavioral Sciences and the Law. 33: 308-322.

Roskam K, Chaplin V (2017). The gun violence restraining order: an opportunity for common ground in the gun violence debate. Developments
in Mental Health Law. 36: 1.

Swanson JW, Norko MA, Lin HJ, Alanis-Hirsch K, Frisman LK, Baranoski MV, Easter MM, Robertson AG, Swartz MS, Bonnie RJ (2017). Implementation
and effectiveness of Connecticut’s risk-rased gun removal law: does it prevent suicides? Law and Contemporary Problems. 80: 179-208.

Vernick JS, Alcorn T, Horwitz J (2017). Background checks for all gun buyers and gun violence restraining orders: state efforts to keep guns
from high-risk persons. The Journal of Law, Medicine & Ethics. 45: 98-102.

Allchin A, Chaplin V, Horwitz J (2018). Limiting access to lethal means: applying the social ecological model for firearm suicide prevention. Injury
Prevention. Published Online First: 25 June 2018. doi:10.1136/injuryprev-2018-042809.

Bonnie RJ, Swanson JW (2018). Extreme risk protection orders - effective tools for keeping guns out of dangerous hands. Developments
in Mental Health Law. 37: 2-6.

Kivisto AJ, Phalen PL (2018). Effects of risk-based firearm seizure laws in Connecticut and Indiana on suicide rates, 1981–2015. Psychiatric
Services. 69: 855-862.

Frizzell W, Chien J (2019). Extreme risk protection orders to reduce firearm violence. Psychiatric Services . 70: 75-77.

Sklar T (2019). Elderly gun ownership and the wave of state red flag laws: an unintended consequence that could help many. The Elder Law
Journal. 27: 100-115.

BIBLIOGRAPHY

2

*Information on this website does not constitute legal advice. Every factual situation is unique; if you want legal advice specific to your particular circumstances, please consult knowledgeable counsel.

